
 
JOHNSON CREEK SCHOOL DISTRICT AND VILLAGE OF JOHNSON CREEK 

Joint Recreation Committee Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, February 16, 2017 

District Board Room (455 Aztalan Street) 
4:30 p.m. 

 
 
Chair Rick Wrensch called the meeting to order 

 
Members Present:  Kellie Loeb, Rick Wrensch, Mike Garvey, Merissa Nicholson, Donald Smith, 
and Steve Wollin 
 
Also Present:  Recreation Coordinator Ken Walters, Recreation Director Chad Hayes, Village 
President John Swisher, Patti Swanson, Heidi Hartz, Mark Siewert, and Sean Ritter 
 
Dr. Garvey verified that the meeting was posted pursuant to s.s. 19.84(1) Wis. Statutes 
 
Motion by Loeb/Wollin to approve the Agenda as posted. 
 
Recreation Coordinator Ken Walters gave the quarterly activity report. 
 
Recreation Director Chad Hayes led a discussion on upcoming activities. 
 

 Met with baseball league officials. 
 Yoga has been a success and will look to expand to regular classes. 
 Senior fitness had a trainer visit. 

 
The Committee suggested potential programs:  yoga for kids, adult kickball, and adult volleyball. 
 
The Committee discussed at length, the status of Centennial field.  Dr. Garvey suggested the 
Village switch the two village owned grooming machines and provide training to parent 
volunteers who could assist in field grooming when village staff is unable to get the fields 
groomed (last year weather did not allow Village staff to prepare fields for each event).  Another 
option he suggested would be to hire a high school or college student to provide grooming when 
Village staff cannot get to it. 
 
Mr. Walters asked for fill for the dugouts to prevent flooding. 
 
Mr. Ritter asked for park to be mowed on a more regular basis. 
 
Village Board members will look into groomer machine for more volunteers to use and will 
check on the on-going field maintenance. 
 



Mr. Siewert raised a question about a coaching code of conduct.  He reported that a particular 
coach was using unacceptable language while coaching.  He will make a specific report to Mr. 
Hayes.  Mr. Hayes will investigate and also will work on adoption of a code of conduct. 
 
 The next meeting will be March 23, 2017 at 4:30 p.m. at the School District Board Room (455 
Aztalan Street). 
 
Motion by Garvey/Smith to Adjourn.  Motion Carried 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Michael P. Garvey, Ph.D. 
Committee Member 


